0CT 21 1983

Mr. Jonn £. Baublitz, Director

Division of Remedial Action Programs

Office of Terminal Waste Disposal
and Remedial Action

Office of Nuclear Energy

vepartment of Eneryy

Washington, D.C. 20545

Dear Mr, Baublitz:

This is in response to your letter of October 5, 1983 regarding the Department
of Energy's (DOE) research and development project at the former Cotter Corpora-
tion site on Latty Avenue in Hazelwood, Missouri.

Fegarding the prelininary survey conducted in late September 1983, by your
contractor, Oak Ridge Mational Laboratory, we are aware that not all of the
contamination is confined to the pile of contaminated soil. As indicated in

the letter from W. T. Crow to E. Dean Jarboe dated August 22, 1979 (enclosed)
only the area identified as Parcel ! has been released for unrestricted

use, The decontamiration of Parcel Il was never completed because all decontam-
fnation efforts were stopped in January 1979 when Colonel Griggs, Airport Director,
requested that we delay transfer of the contaminated soil to the airport until
questions raised by Congressman Robert A. Young were resolved. After Congressman
Young's concerns were addressed and he agreed that the contaminated soil should
be moved to the airport site, the St. Louis Airport Autiority decided not

only 41d they not want the wastes from Latty Avenue but they wanrted DOE to
reassume title to the airport site.

We were pleased to note that Congress gave DOE authority and funds to take
action at the Latty Avenue site, because our planned remedial actions have been
continually delayed by the lack of a site to dispose of the material.

As to your request that NRC assist DOE in controliing the contamination at the
site by licensing the owner, we considered doing this in the past but decided
that lTicensing the material was neither nocessary nor appropriate. Instead, we
have taken the position that the public interest would best be served if we
concentrated our efforts toward getting the site decontaminated. Accordingly, we
have been working to affect this goal with the current property owner, Mr, E. D,
Jarboe; the former licensee, Cotter Corporation; the DOE staff and officials of
the State of Missouri. The property owner and the former licensee have shown a
willingness to cooperate with the NRC, and 1 believe that they will cooperate
fully with DOE,

We believe that only one Federal agency should interact with the affected parties.
It is better for DOE to do this, rather than NRC, in 1ight of the legislation
designating this site, and vicinity properties, as part of a DOE decontamination
research and development project. We believe it inapnropriate for NRC to
exercise regulatory authority over the site in view of DOE's legislative mandate.

. ! !

o"C!’ ® 83’ 10104‘2 83!02‘ ..... bl AR AL LR LR AR A SR AR AR R A R R R R R B I e e I I Iy

sunnamep CDR ADOCK 04008033 | | .. ...l s
B RS

s I pocio s TR DOt DT N T R

NRC FORM 318 (10/80) NRCM 0240 OFFICIAL RECORD COPY W US. GPO 1983—400-247

ST W A~ m - e o ety e

peivimy S SR Sl .



Should additional est
with radiloactive mater

atters with vou

aniur | “ranch
vision L 1 ( le ar

aterial

10 . N/20/89
¥ /.5 (/.00

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY




